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Broomhall Recreation Ground Update 
 
Following the Resident Survey which was carried out last year numerous CIL (Community 
Infrastructure Levy) projects are being considered and completed by the Recreation 
Ground Working Group. These projects include: 
 
• Re-Designing the Car Park. The existing car park can become 

extremely busy and congested during peak periods. A car park 
planning feasibility survey is soon to be carried out to advise 
how the Parish Council can enhance and improve utilisation of 
the space.  

• Outdoor Fitness Equipment. Following the removal of the end-of-life outdoor fitness 
equipment last year the budget has now been agreed for new equipment, and this 
will be installed during the Summer.  

• Flooding and Safety Works to the Stream. Flooding has been a problem on the bend 
of Broomhall Lane due to the stream becoming blocked. A grate has been installed 
by the bridge to help eliminate debris becoming wedged underneath the bridge. 

 

Local CIL Grant Funding 
 
The Parish Council have awarded the ‘Save the Novello Picture House’ project with 
funding of £100,000 to support their renovation works. The theatre has been underused 
and poorly maintained for many years. Following the renovation works the theatre will 
be returned to the local community of Sunninghill and Sunningdale enabling the charity 
to meet currently unfulfilled demand for purpose-built performance space.  
 

The Parish Council have also awarded the ‘Transforming 
Trinity’ Project with funding of £84,697 to support the re-
ordering and refurbishment of Holy Trinity to enable the 
church to be used as a community hub. The funds will 
specifically support the new servery, furniture for the café 
space and the renewal of the drive and pathway. 
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